COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET

Committee	North Area Committee
Date	16 June 2016
Circulated on	
Updated on	

ACTION	LEAD OFFICER/MEMBER	TIMESCALE	PROGRESS
TREES Trees on Milton Road affected by the bus route & 14/73/NAC Tree replacement plan Milton Road and Gilbert Road Loss of trees on Carlton Way.			Added to the Action Sheet at the request of Councillor Pitt – and with the agreement of the committee on 3 July 2014. Update from Cllr Bick (at 18 December 2014). Update 18 Dec 2014 Cllr O'Reilly Cllr O'Reilly read a statement from the Tree Officer, a copy of which can found in the minutes of this meeting. Cllr O'Reilly agreed to update the Committee on a full update of the tree replacement programme for Milton Road and Gilbert Road Cllr O' Reilly to investigate why a number of trees of Carlton Way have died and if / when they are to be replaced. Update 9th April City Officers had been due to meet County Council officers but this meeting had been delayed.
			Update 16 June 2015 2 trees in Carlton Road have been replaced and 4 in Milton Rd, last March. No replacements went into Gilbert Road. Officers have asked for this work in this financial year. The City have subsidised the County Highway tree inspections, works and planting since funding was secured through Environment Scrutiny Committee in 2002.

			The availability of funding for planting has diminished as the County reduced its budgets and as a greater proportion of the City money has been used to fund essential maintenance and health and safety related tree works. The issue of Highway tree planting is considered in the recent Tree Strategy consultation available on the Council website. There will be opportunities later in the year to discuss policy when drafting the strategy.
Developer Contributions and Devolved Decision Making - First Round Priority-Setting for Play Area Improvement	Alistair Wilson, Streets and Open Spaces Asset Manager	Final update requested when projects out to consultation / delivered	Update 18 Dec 2014 Cllr O'Reilly Chestnut Grove and Perse Way: Tenders have sent and quotations should be received by the end of December for work to be completed by July 2015. Update 9th April Out for public consultation.
14/13/NAC – Speed awareness courses for 20pmh offences. Who will provide them and will they be offered locally.	Councillor Todd-Jones		Update: This matter would remain on the action sheet to allow Officers to discuss the matter further with the Police. There is a local provider of speed awareness courses, and drivers don't have to take them in Cambridge. Details of the company to follow. However whilst national rules allow for speed awareness courses for 20mph violations there is currently no local course set up. Police are investigating what needs to be done to achieve this, and Councillor Ward Todd-Jones will report back later - On-going Update 9th April Cllr Todd-Jones to follow up on this matter. 16 June 2015 To be raised with Police at September meeting.

14/26/NAC - Tree roots opposite Co-op Green End Road causing trip hazard	Councillor Manning	Update: Additional tree has been added to the list for remedial work but the item is still on-going. Further update: given the cost and the fact that there is now an EIP in that area, and a project I have got added to the Northern Area Corridor Transport Plan pot, it will be done as part of one of these. Officers have confirmed this won't affect either project (in terms of adding extra cost or stopping elements from being done). Update 5 Dec 14 Cllr Manning: Initial site visit completed and this matter will be included in a wider feasibility study of the area. Update 15 Dec 2014 Cllr Manning: Work has been delayed but the issue is still ongoing. Update 20 Jan 2015 Cllr Manning: Feasibility study still being written. Update 9th April Cllr Manning A residents meeting had been held and a decision on future action is expected to be considered post-election. Update 14th August Cllr Manning Waiting for designs to be completed by SKANSA.
14/66/NAC Update on Mitcham's Corner development	Suggested by Committee 28.08.14	Ongoing as related to the City Deal. 16 June 2015 Co-ordinator to be invited to future committee for an update.
14/65/NAC Parking restriction in De Freville area and impact around Milton Rd Library	Cllr Scutt	18 December 2014, Cllr Scutt Regarding Parking Restrictions steps have been taken to place double yellow on the corners of all the inter sections Milton Road. County Council are appointing an Officer to look at parking in Cambridge and the problems that residents experience to determine safe parking.

		Would investigate the possibility of four hour parking restrictions in this area as requested by Mr Sergeant at the December meeting.
		3Feb 2015 Update Cllr Scutt From County Officers: With regards to Milton Road Library parking, whilst it would not be permissible to restrict a parking space solely for library use, the County can restrict the duration of stay to say one hour to prevent long term parking and introduce some turn-over of vehicles utilising the parking bay.
		This would involve an amendment to the traffic regulation order (TRO) and the installation of additional signage, so there would be a cost associated with this work which would need to be borne by a third party - that is residents or need to secure funding from alternative sources.
		Update 9 th April Cllr Scutt Has discussed this with County Council Officers and options under are consideration including Pay and Display bays,.
14/74/NAC Progress with Chesterton Sports Pavilion		18 Dec 2014, Cllr Todd Jones. There will be a more detail update on this item from the Urban Growth Project Manager, Tim Wetherfield, when the Committee will look at the third round priority setting. Planning Permission was received on 4 December and work should start on site in March 2015. Further updates to come back to committee when there is more to report
15/4/NAC Q2 To investigate with property services: area around Tesco's continues to be untidy. There is a large, uncovered, wire cage style	Councillor Price	Property Services are in the process of renewing the lease to Tesco and as part of this they will be leased an additional area at the rear of the shops where their cages are and will be erecting a simple store with flat roof (subject to landlord's approval of the design and planning approval). Their cages will be installed in the area and this should be tidier and eliminate blown rubbish. The rear access road is just for Tesco and the

litter bin, and rubbish gets blown about.		takeaway for deliveries but not, longer term parking. The tenants are responsible to ensure the access is not blocked and control rubbish etc. We will pick up these issues with them. 16 June 2015 Retrospective planning application on-going.
15/6/NAC Q6 Is there any funding left in the Local Sustainable Transport Fund and if yes could it be used to repair the shared use pavement?	Councillor Manning	Update 14 th August Cllr Manning Remaining funding has gone out for new bids – Item can be closed.
15/15/NAC Q1 Buchan Street improvement works. When will the work be carried out?	Councillor Price	
15/15/NAC Q5 Fire service vehicle accessing narrow streets with cars parked on both sides.	Councillor Price	
15/17/NAC Sharing 'Open Data' to assist with the setting of Area Committee Police Priorities	Councillor Manning and Councillor Todd-Jones	Councillor Manning has agreed to take this forward and will be arranging a follow up meeting.
15/25/NAC Q3 Campkin Road Speed cushions need attention	Councillor Price to pass this concern on the Councillor Onasanya	
15/25/NAC Q4 Investigate possibility of Cambridge engaging in the Centenary Fields programme. 15/25/NAC	Alistair Wilson , Streets and Open Spaces Asset Manager Councillor Price to pass	Oral update will be provided by Cllr O'Reilly

Zebra Crossing outside Tesco's in need of repair	this concern on the Councillor Onasanya		
15/25/NAC Buchan Street hazards remained in the area and no designated disabled parking bay.	Councillor Price		

North Area Committee Future Agenda Plan

Forthcoming Agenda items

- 1. Highways Operational Criteria and Maintenance
- 2. Update on Major Planning Developments for Cambridge
- 3. Cycling Related Issues including improvements to Cycle Paths Yellow Lines
- 4. Inviting the PCC Outreach Worker (Rebecca Avery) to a NAC meeting

Future Updates

- 1. Fen Road
- 2. New Cycle bridge over the River Cam
- 3. S106 Transport Corridor